TOWN OF WASHINGTON-RUSK COUNTY

TOWN BOARD MEETING
March 12, 2019

1.)Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all
present.

2.) Richard Brand made a motion to approve board minutes from the previous
meeting. Kurt Gorsegner seconded. All approved and motion carried.

3.) No Public comment. .

4.) Treasurer’s report was presented. Peggy submitted report on her actions in regard to
Mr. Repka. Next step is to send one more letter sent certified mail, then small claims if
no reimbursement.

5.) Clerk’s report. .

6.) Chairman’s report. Discussion regarding home on Sawdust that was dealing with the
county due to no permits. They now claim to have these and Betsy will be evaluating
for a building permit. E-mail from the assessor regarding DOR and the entire township’s
numbers are well within the limits they should be 98.78% for residential and 87.64% for
commercial, with all other at 101.78%. Dates decided for open book is Saturday, May
4 from 12-2PM and Board of Review on May 14 from 6:30-8:30PM. Report by Betsy
that month of February was bad with weather, and roads, snow, ice and wind. Problems
with equipment. Mudbrook and Sheepcamp were both drifted shut and both grader and
truck were stuck. County was called and able to get both out. Discussion that Plow
town has does not attach to this grader. Both Jack and Steve plowed and did a great
job. The lift cylinder broke on the truck, new one ordered and in meantime old was
fixed so will keep new one for spare. Same person who fixed old also worked on oil
leak. Everything now functioning as it should. Discussions also regarding a phone
call by Brian Strzok regarding Hansen Rd not being plowed. Jack explained he could
not do it without getting stuck. Discussion that all roads where town collects road tax
need to be plowed. Talked about more important in case of emergency, fire truck could
not get back there if fire. Possibly deed road back to owner and change it from town
road.

7.) Presentation by Vicky Ahlers and Julie Wolf from DBar requesting a conditional use
permit regarding expanding existing campground. They would like to expand the 20
permanent sites to another 50 sites within 2years with water, sewer, and electric. They
presented application and picture of proposed sites. Kurt Gorsegner made a motion to
approve the application for conditional use permit and was seconded by Richard Brand.
All approved, motion carried, and $20 was paid for permit.



8.) Kurt Gorsegner made a motion to review and pay bills. This was seconded by Betsy
Patterson. All approved and motion carried.

9.) Betsy Patterson made a motion to adjourn and was seconded by Kurt Gorsegner. All
approved and motion carried.

* Meeting adjourned and Richard Brand signed off at 7:45 PM

Next meeting is April 9, 2019 due to election.

Sincerely,

Deb Klund, clerk



